

## WALTON HIGH SCHOOL

a specialist science school

The Rise, Walton-on-the-Hill, Stafford ST17 0LJ Headteacher: Mr N D Finlay BA (Hons)

17th March 2016

Deputy Headteachers: Mr B Fletcher BSc (Hons) MSc

Dr J Rowley PhD BSc (Hons)

RE: FLU-LIKE ILLNESS AT WALTON HIGH SCHOOL

Dear Parent or staff member,

This letter is to inform you that a number of children have been unwell from Walton High School with a flu-like illness. We are now in the flu season and Public Health England have confirmed that flu is circulating as is common during this time of the year and there is therefore no need to be alarmed.

Please be reassured that most children will have a mild illness, and will recover at home without needing treatment. However if your child has an underlying medical condition and becomes severely unwell with flu-like symptoms (fever of 38°C or greater with cough, sore throat, runny nose, limb/joint pain or headache) or has problems breathing please ring your GP for further advice. It is not too late for those children who have been offered the flu vaccine this season to get the flu jab which Public Health England have advised is providing good cover against the flu viruses circulating this season.

It is very important that your child stays at home and does not attend school or mix with others outside the home if they have flu-like symptoms until they have recovered. Those who do not have symptoms of flu or have already had symptoms of flu but are now well can undertake their usual activities outside of the home as normal.

General infection control practices and good hand hygiene can help to reduce transmission of all viruses, including flu. This includes:

- Covering your nose and mouth when coughing or sneezing, using a tissue when possible.
- Disposing of dirty tissues promptly and carefully.
- Maintaining good basic hygiene, for example washing hands frequently with soap and water to reduce the spread of the virus from your hands to face or to other people.
- Cleaning hard surfaces (e.g. door handles) frequently using a normal cleaning product.

Attached is a factsheet about Influenza for your information.

If you would like further advice on flu please contact NHS 111.

Yours sincerely

MR N FINLAY HEADTEACHER

The school is committed to safeguarding and promoting the welfare of children and young people and expect all staff and volunteers to share this commitment.













